Stanford Campsite Report

We are pleased to say that the campsite is now open again after all the issues we faced during the last year.  

We managed to rise to the challenges of the ever changing the Covid rules/risk assessments/warden situation and keep the site open when the national rules allowed us to.  During the summer of 2021 gradually more groups started to use the site and in addition we have Manor Green School and two other local groups coming to Stanford for their Forest School experiences. 

We have been very fortunate in obtaining Government Covid Grants which were distributed by Crawley Borough Council.  These monies have enabled us to keep the site maintained and open making up for the lost revenues when the site had to be closed to Scouts.  We give thanks to Barry Jones for applying and successfully gaining these monies-which now give us a stable financial footing to enable us to move forward with some of the projects which were stopped due to Covid.

Thanks go to Mick for organising our work part weekends for site maintenance, which once permitted under Covid rules, were attended by the faithful few- there are usually four work party weekends per year and we are always ready to welcome more SAS members.

Eddy and the grass cutting crew (Pauline, Simon, Darren, Jason, Alan and Sean ) did a great job of keeping the site tidy using the two ride on mowers. In January Sean Edwards applied for a National Lottery Grant of £9000 to enable us to purchase a new more heavy duty mower. We are delighted to say that he was successful and we have now purchased a new machine.  Thank you to Sean for his efforts in obtaining this grant.

As things are returning to normal again we have the Bunk House project to progress. We have met with local architects RDJW who will work with us to get the final stages of building control completed.  This will enable us to start raising funds and convert the port-a-cabins into a building to be used by sections/groups to stay at the campsite and extend the 'camping' season. Ideal for Beaver sleepovers!  It will be a fantastic addition to the site and we will be asking for support with this project as it progresses-if you or your group parents/friends like DIY-this may be a project you could help Crawley District with?

In February storms caused many trees to be damaged and for the site to be temporarily closed whilst the trees were dealt with and the site made safe again.  Thanks go to Kevin, his son Graham, the Balcombe estate, Gavin Bravery (a former Scout) who along with the help of the work party team made great efforts to get the site open again quickly.

We are planning to celebrate the Queens Platinum Jubilee on 4th June at a District event at Stanford.  This will be the first major event at the site for a few years and we are looking forward to coming together as a District and enjoying our campsite.  We hope that there will be many other activities and events at Stanford in the future.

Finally, the Stanford campsite sub-committee -which is currently being formalised-would like to thank everyone who supported the site over the last 12 months, especially in light of all the Covid changes.  Thank you to Sheila Jones for continuing to handle the site bookings and the team who regularly turn out to solve problems -often at very short notice.   We look forward to being able to improve and enjoy our campsite over the coming year.
